Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Government Permitted Development Rule  
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:

“Under the Government Permitted Development Rule (GPDR) of 3 metres depth total area space development from the encasing edges of the property's original construction, do you in an application where there is more than one extension being sort (for example rear extension and loft conversion) - -combine the total area space of all planned extensions into a single depth figure in order to measure if it fits GPDR scheme?”
Answer:
Permitted development rights for enlargement, improvement or other alterations of a dwellinghouse is covered in Schedule 2, Part 1 of the Town & Country Planning (General Permitted Development) (England) Order 2015 (GPDO). 

This document can be viewed via the following link: http://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2015/596/pdfs/uksi_20150596_en.pdf.
Under the above provision (Class A –A1 (f)) the 3m depth is relevant to single storey extensions that extend beyond the rear wall of the original dwellinghouse and this depth is calculated from the rear wall of the original dwelling house. Should the rear wall\s of the original dwellinghouse be staggered then the 3m depth is calculated from the respective rear projection.  Under this provisions the height of the extension and use of materials for the development are subject to criteria as set out under conditions.

There is a separate provision that deals with loft (dormer) extensions that can be found under Class B of the GPDO.  

Any development that combines both a single storey 3m deep rear extension and a loft (dormer) extension at the rear would be considered separately under the relevant Classes of the GPDO.    

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
